Harlan and Hazel Rogers Sports Complex
General reminders to share with your team and families

We are excited to see you all back at the beautiful Harlan and Hazel Rogers Sports Complex.

FAMILIES AND FANS
e NO SUNFLOWER SEEDS OR PEANUTS IN A SHELL are allowed in the
complex or dugouts — this includes players, coaches and fans!
e Concessions and food trucks are available! So please respect these services and
no outside food, drink or snacks allowed in the complex.
e There are no drinking fountains available in the complex. There is a bottle filling
station located at the restroom on the south complex.
e Any personal cups, Yetis’, thermos must be empty upon entrance and will be
checked. Ice is acceptable in the cup.
Bags, chair bags and wagons will be checked.
Pets are not allowed in the complex — please leave them at home.
The entire complex is a smoke-free zone which includes the parking lot.
Tents and umbrellas not allowed in the bleachers. There are limited areas in the
outfield, first come first serve. Please be respecitful of those around you.
e Noisemakers, signs and banners are not allowed.
e Parking is now INCLUDED with each admissions ticket.
e Concessions — cash, check or credit card

e Please follow the 2025 State Softball Map for information on parking, practice
fields, team entry spots and game fields.

e Practice schedule: You will find your game time and if you are Home or Away,
that will correlate to the diamond and practice time.

e Any team coolers need to come in with coach or player through the team gate.
Parents are not allowed to bring in through general admission. Bottled water is
provided in the dugout for the team.

e Each field has an extended dugout for your team and equipment outside the
fence.

e Please no balls or bats on dugout roofs, ceilings or surround for the purpose of a
noisemaker (per IGHSAU policy).

e Please clean up your dugout after each game and practice.

e During practice, please refrain from hitting practices and repetitive drills on the
grass turf.

Construction
e There are minor construction projects in Fort Dodge and Webster County, please
follow all signs for any detours.
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